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PUBLIC NOTICE 
HOUSING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF VALLEJO 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR SUPPORTIVE PERMANENT HOUSING 
AND HOMELESS SERVICES 

 
On May 10, 2011, the Board of the Housing Authority of the City of Vallejo adopted a 
resolution allocating $800,000 to permanent supportive housing for homeless families 
with children, and related services. The Board authorized the issuance of a Request for 
Proposals (RFP) to solicit applications for the development of a permanent supportive 
housing facility, with no less than 12 units, made available to homeless families with 
children; and for other necessary homeless services in Vallejo, which include, but are not 
limited to, use of a permanent address for homeless individuals; facilitation of a 
warm/cold shelter which provides emergency overnight shelter in instances where the 
national Weather Service predicts exceptionally hot or cold nights; facilitation of a 
nomadic shelter system, and development of a day-center. 

If no feasible supportive permanent housing applications are received, the second 
priority will be a review of proposals supporting ongoing services for Vallejo’s chronically 
homeless population. Services may include: outreach and referrals; access to 
counseling; mental and physical health services; Internet and computer training and 
services; mail and phone services; showers; access to hot/cold shelter, etc. Funding 
available for ongoing outreach and services for the chronically homeless population is 
limited to $500,000, due to federal restrictions.      

 
A copy of the RFP is available for public review at the following locations: 

 
Housing and Community Development Division 

200 Georgia Street 
Vallejo, CA 94590 

 
The City’s Web Page at: http://www.ci.vallejo.ca.us/ 

(for Internet access, you may go to 
John F. Kennedy Library, 505 Santa Clara Street) 

 
All submissions must be received by no later than 4:00 p.m. on Monday, April 9, 2012, at the 
address noted below: 
 

Melinda Nestlerode 
Housing and Community Development Manager 

City of Vallejo 
200 Georgia Street 
Vallejo, CA  94590 

 
If you have any questions concerning this public notice, please contact the Housing and 
Community Development Division at (707) 648-4507, FAX: (707) 648-5249, or 
mnestlerode@ci.vallejo.ca.us. 
 
 
It is the policy of the City of Vallejo Housing and Community Development Division to provide reasonable accommodation 
to persons with disabilities so that they may fully access and utilize the programs and related services.  For further 
information, contact the Housing and Community Development Division at (707) 648-4507. For further information on this 
public notice, the hearing-impaired may call the California Relay Service at  (800) 735-2922 without a TTY/TDD, or  (800) 
735-2929 with a TTY/TDD. 
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